
 

 

 

House of Representatives 
STATE OF OKLAHOMA 

 

 

November 5 , 2024 

 

 

 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street NE, Room 1A 

Washington, DC 20426 

 

Dear Commissioners: 

We, the undersigned legislators, strongly oppose the proposed hydroelectric power plant in District 19, 

primarily funded by foreign investment from China. This project threatens the displacement of 

approximately 500 residents through eminent domain and poses significant environmental risks to the 

Kiamichi River, one of Oklahoma's most vital natural resources. Our recent study held in the House 

Energy and Natural Resources Committee on October 30, 2024, address Southeastern Oklahoma 

citizens who have expressed serious concerns about a hydro- power plant being proposed at the 

Kiamichi River, 

We stand united with the Choctaw Nation, Congressman Josh Brecheen, and Attorney General 

Drummond in calling for immediate action to halt this project. It is essential to prioritize the rights of 

our residents and the health of our environment over foreign profit. We urge you to join us in 

protecting our community and preserving our invaluable natural resources. 

Sincerely, 

    
State Representative Justin JJ Humphrey       Senator David Bullard  

District 19           Senate District 6 

 

 

 

State Representative Brad Boles          State Representative Eddy Dempsey  

House District 51                    House District 1  
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